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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

April 24, 2013 Meeting Minutes 
 
 

 
 

 
Present: Chairman Charles Murphy, Vice Chairman Robert Espindola, Clerk Geoffrey Haworth, 
Executive Secretary Jeffrey Osuch and Administrative Assistant Anne Kakley 
 
Chairman Charles Murphy called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:03 
p.m.   
 
 

DOR REPORT 
 

Mr. Murphy started the meeting by discussing concerns about the proposed legislation related to 
the Town Administrator article in the Special Town Meeting warrant for May 4, 2013. 
 
The Board reviewed a revision of the special legislation that had been drafted by Town Counsel.  
See Attachment A.  The Chairman opened the special legislation revision up for discussion.  Mr. 
Espindola said that he would like to see the legislation draft posted on the website by the next 
morning for Town Meeting members to review.  Mr. Osuch said that the revision could be 
brought to Town Meeting precinct meeting on May 2. 
 
Ms. Kakley took a moment to make copies of the proposed legislation for those present and 
posted the proposed legislation online. 
 
After the discussion on the Town Administrator legislation, Mr. Murphy ran through the 
remaining DOR recommendations.  At 6:43 p.m., Mr. Espindola briefly took over as Chairman 
while Mr. Murphy attended to a matter in the Town Hall foyer.  Mr. Murphy returned at 6:46 
p.m. 
 
Discussion ensued regarding the formation of a Government Study Committee. 
 
Mr. Murphy opened the hearing to public comment. Linda Meredith asked about the formation 
of a Capital Expenditure Committee.  John Roderiques asked the Board if they would make a 
Capital Expenditure Committee Selectman-appointment or codify it, per the DOR 
recommendation. 
 
Resident Al Benac asked about the elimination of the elected Board of Public Works, and who 
the BPW Superintendent would subsequently answer to.  The Board answered that the BPW 
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Superintendent would report to the Town Administrator and the Board of Selectmen.  They 
added that there may be a BPW advisory board as well. 
 
Mr. Benac asked if the Board of Selectmen would be able to overrule a Town Administrator.  
Mr. Murphy answered ‘yes’, that the Town Administrator would still report to the Board of 
Selectmen. 
 
Discussion ensued regarding the method of appointment for the Finance Committee and the term 
length. 
 
Mr. Espindola asked if the article pertaining to the formation of a Town Administrator position 
could be amended on Town Meeting floor.  Mr. Osuch answered yes.  Mr. Roderiques added that 
an amendment would have to stick to the “four corners” of the intended article. He stated that the 
motion read related to the article should include, verbatim, the intended legislation. 
 
Mr. Espindola motioned to adopt the Special Legislation written by Town Counsel as amended 
in Attachment A.  Mr. Haworth seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 
The document will be read on Town Meeting floor and will be available on a PowerPoint for 
Town Meeting. 
 
At 8:00 p.m. Mr. Espindola motioned to adjourn.  Mr. Haworth seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  
(3-0).  
 
Respectfully, 

 

Anne Kakley 

Selectmen’s Secretary 
Minutes approved 5/06/2013 














